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December 1, 2021

Janis Palma, Chair, Board of Directors

National Association of Judiciary Interpreters & Translators
2002 Summit Blvd., Ste. 300
Atlanta, GA 30319

Dear Ms. Palma:

Thank you for your letter of October 26, 2021, regarding American Bar Association
Formal Ethics Opinion 500, which addresses language access in the client-lawyer
relationship. We appreciate the National Association of Judiciary Interpreters &
Translators’ perspective about the Opinion’s guidance for lawyers on their ethical
obligations under ABA Model Rule 1.4 to communicate effectively with clients.

The deliberations of the ABA Standing Committee on Ethics and Professional
Responsibility in drafting this Opinion included input from many lawyers who work
regularly with both interpreters and translators. In addition to the current members of
the Committee, who represent a broad spectrum of practice settings, we have several
lawyer and judicial liaisons from various Sections and ABA affiliates. As you’ll note
in Footnote #2 in the Opinion, we referenced the American Translators Association’s
publication for terminology and the National Institute on Deafness and other
Communication Disorders’ publication on assistive devices.

Again, thank you for giving us the perspective of your Association on this important
topic. We appreciate your input.

Sincerely,
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Lynda C. Shely, Chair
Standing Committee on Ethics and Professional Responsibility




